

Cliffside Refiners Limited Partnership Meeting

May 19, 2020 @ 9:00 AM

Attendees:

(Cliffside) Rodney C. Brad H. Mark M.
(Downtown) Emress B. Marji B.
(NOC) David S.
(CRLP) Nick D. Bob L. Bobby S. Kaylyn S.
Mike D. Tony K. Nick H. Brad B.

Roll Call

➤ Noted

Nick D.-Any changes to company or BLM policies about COVID.

Marji B.-No changes for BLM on COVID-19.

Nick D.-Partner companies any changes?

NONE.

Nick D.-Mark has been giving us updates. Most of the parties know we had an outage on Thursday. I spoke with Tony and there is an issue with one of the Waukeshas.

Mark M.-Plant is running well now. Pressure around 1250 now. Not pulling out of the pipeline right now but we are taking our own production and dividing it into the pipeline and into Bivens A-6. Back to being stable after startup this weekend, Joel is on leave Cedric is running the plant alone. The outage was rather sudden, we thought it was a power glitch, but it was a signal coming off the DGA flash tank. The signal lasted about 3 seconds. It was either the SPA or the FDM card. We decided to bypass the SPA until we have a new one on order and replace that. That was accomplished in a matter of hours. Startup went ok it took 3 full shifts to accomplish it. Last night Waukesha 2 and 3 went down, called out the mechanic and Waukesha 3 is running now. Waukesha 2 has a broken sight glass, talked to Tony about repair. Going to take a second look at turn down model to see what we can accomplish.

Tony K.-Guidance I gave last night was valve out until we could get it fixed but if we need it, I am not opposed to running it in emergency giving feedback to me.

Nick D.-Is this something to repair or do we wait?

Tony K.-I guess we can get Enerflex out.

Nick D.-I am thinking there is more to it than a broken sight glass, is there something else.

Tony K.-That is what I do not know that is why I am suggesting Enerflex come out and look at it.

Mark M.-I agree with that to have them come out and look at it.

Nick D.-So let us do that and have Enerflex come out on a limited scope, as long as everyone is comfortable with procedures being followed then I am ok with proceeding with the job.

Ok thanks again Mark. Any questions for Mark as far as general operation?

Nick D.-Will there be a call at 11:00?

Marji B.-Yes, I will be on that call for him.

Nick D.-Outage planning, only real change here is that I would check with the companies for timing. I can say that CRLP is looking at no sooner than mid-July. The most part is elective work. I think we all agree that we do not need to jump into it right now. So CRLP position is that we will look at sometime in July to schedule an outage.

Moving on to the next issue, we have been doing work as far as PSM/PHA surveys. BLM has scheduled a review; the safety and health team had planned some work for June. I know Brad you can comment but that has been deferred has it not?

Brad B.-I think it has been deferred for one week, but it will probably be deferred to two weeks minimum. That is consistent with what we are seeing.

Nick D.-My personal feeling is that there is a fair number of people involved, it is important but not mission critical so I think it should be pushed back. I will await further info on that.

Anything else on that or anything we can go over to the main agenda?

Brad H.-Received 5 from Enerflex and they are all shipped forward, I have not heard anything back. You should receive the next steps.

Tony K.-What will happen next?

Brad H.-You will get instructions from our security people.

Nick D. I do not know if there are fingerprints in that. The document we signed off on was to use previous fingerprinting data.